
CONGRESSIONAL RECORD — Extensions of RemarksE270 March 5, 2020 
He was dedicated and hardworking, and 

those who knew and loved him appreciated 
his bright sense of humor and kind heart. 

He gave the ultimate sacrifice at age 26 to 
protect the community he loved, and leaves 
behind two young sons. 

As a former law enforcement officer, I know 
firsthand the dangerous, ever-changing cir-
cumstances law enforcement officers face 
every day, and the stress their loved ones en-
dure. 

My heart breaks for Officer Kellywood’s wife 
and two sons. 

Pat and I are keeping Officer Kellywood’s 
family, friends, and the entire White Mountain 
Apache community in our thoughts as we con-
tinue to mourn his passing. 

f 

COMMEMORATING THE 50TH ANNI-
VERSARY OF CASS-MORGAN 
COUNTY FARM BUREAU 

HON. DARIN LaHOOD 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 5, 2020 

Mr. LAHOOD. Madam Speaker, I would like 
to honor a remarkable organization, the Cass- 
Morgan County Farm Bureau. The Cass-Mor-
gan County Farm Bureau in central Illinois is 
a vital organization in the area that promotes 
agricultural prosperity. After many years of 
success and service, the Cass-Morgan County 
Farm Bureau is celebrating their 50th anniver-
sary. 

The Cass-Morgan County Farm Bureau was 
chartered on March 2, 1970, to unite farmers 
in the area and advocate for central Illinois ag-
riculture collectively. Today, the members of 
the organization work hard to support the 
community and economy throughout the coun-
ty. 

The Cass-Morgan County Farm Bureau pro-
vides a voice for farmers, promotes the devel-
opment of agriculture, and educates and em-
powers future leaders in the industry. Addition-
ally, Cass-Morgan County Farm Bureau co-
ordinates with other associations and agencies 
to promote the well-being and interests of its 
members. 

Illinois has become a major economic force 
within the agricultural sector because of farm 
bureaus like Cass-Morgan County that come 
together and enhance opportunities for farm-
ers, their families, and the community. I ex-
tend my sincere congratulations to the Cass- 
Morgan County Farm Bureau for their out-
standing accomplishments and contributions to 
Illinois. 

f 

HONORING PAUL DOWEN FOR RE-
CEIVING THE ADIRONDACK RE-
GIONAL CHAMBER OF COM-
MERCE J. WALTER JUCKETT 
COMMUNITY SERVICE AWARD 

HON. ELISE M. STEFANIK 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 5, 2020 

Ms. STEFANIK. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to honor Paul Dowen for receiving the 
Adirondack Regional Chamber of Commerce 
J. Walter Juckett Community Service Award. 

Paul grew up in Saratoga Springs and made 
his way up to the Adirondack region in 1976 
to attend Adirondack Community College. 
Upon his graduation from Castleton State Col-
lege in 1980 he returned to Glens Falls and 
started his accounting career with the CPA 
film of Silverstein and Loftus. Paul now has 
over thirty years of public accounting experi-
ence and is the Managing Partner of 
Whittemore, Dowen and Ricciardelli, LLP. 

Paul joined the Glens Falls Rotary Club in 
1982 and has continued his membership and 
commitment to the organization for almost 40 
years. He has also volunteered in leadership 
positions for a number of other community and 
charitable organizations. He currently serves 
on the boards of SUNY Adirondack Founda-
tion, the House of Grace of the Adirondacks, 
the Adirondack Hockey Coalition and Christ 
Church United Methodist. 

Paul Dowen demonstrates the hard working, 
community minded nature that the North 
Country is known for. On behalf of New York’s 
21st District, I would like to congratulate Paul 
for this well-deserved recognition. I look for-
ward to his future success. 
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HONORING DETECTIVE II SHAREN 
S. STALLWORTH 

HON. NORMA J. TORRES 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 5, 2020 

Mrs. TORRES of California. Madam Speak-
er, I rise today to honor the retirement of De-
tective II Sharen S. Stallworth and the dedica-
tion to duty and professionalism with which 
she has served the City of Los Angeles for 32 
years and 6 months. 

Detective II Sharen S. Stallworth was ap-
pointed to the Los Angeles Police Department 
(LAPD) on November 16, 1987, and upon 
completion of her time in the academy, re-
ported to the Wilshire Division. She provided 
leadership on a variety of coveted assign-
ments in the Division including the Mental 
Evaluation Unit, Burglary Special Section, and 
Youth Program Unit and Abuse Child Section. 

Detective Stallworth was also a member of 
the board of the International Association of 
Financial Crimes Investigators, the California 
Financial Crimes Investigators Association, 
and the Los Angeles Organized Retail Crime 
Association. With her immense experience, 
she is considered a subject matter expert 
(SME) regarding Pawn Brokers and Financial 
Crimes Investigations. 

Additionally, over the past 15 years, Detec-
tive Stallworth served as a Peer Counselor for 
LAPD, giving back to her community by men-
toring detectives and younger officers. Her de-
votion to the City of Los Angeles and beyond 
will undoubtedly leave a lasting impact. 

Detective Stallworth is the daughter of the 
proud parents Luther Scales and Mary 
Stallworth of Pomona, California. 

For her remarkable accomplishments, it is 
my honor to recognize Detective II Sharen S. 
Stallworth on the House floor today. Her dec-
ades of commitment and contributions to the 
City of Los Angeles are worthy of admiration. 

CONGRATULATING STEVE STAMAN 
ON RECEIPT OF THE FNB COM-
MUNITY SPIRIT AWARD 

HON. DANIEL MEUSER 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 5, 2020 

Mr. MEUSER. Madam Speaker, it is with 
great respect that I rise today to recognize 
Steve Staman of First National Bank of Penn-
sylvania on receiving the FNB Community 
Spirit Award. 

Each year, the First National Bank of Penn-
sylvania presents the FNB Community Spirit 
Award to an employee who provides excellent 
service to customers and contributes positively 
to their community through charitable endeav-
ors. FNB selects two recipients from each re-
gion and donates $4,000 to a charity of their 
choice. 

Mr. Staman serves as a Regional Commer-
cial Loan Manager serving Berks, Schuylkill, 
Lancaster and York Counties. A founding 
Board Member and dedicated volunteer for the 
North Museum of Nature and Science, Mr. 
Staman has devoted countless hours to the 
museum’s governance and development. He 
has also been active in the Lancaster Rotary 
Club since 1996, most recently serving as 
their Paul Harris Fellow. As a community-fo-
cused employee, Mr. Staman often assists 
FNB’s local efforts including wrapping gifts for 
Toys for Tots and participating in the Coats for 
Kids Telethon at WGAL. Whenever his com-
munity is in need, Mr. Staman answers the 
call. 

On behalf of the U.S. House of Representa-
tives and the citizens of Pennsylvania’s Ninth 
Congressional District, I ask my colleagues to 
join me in congratulating Mr. Steve Staman on 
this great honor and thank him for his dedica-
tion to the betterment of our communities. 

f 

RECOGNIZING THE DEDICATION OF 
THE NEW ST. JAMES HOSPITAL 
IN HORNELL, NEW YORK 

HON. TOM REED 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 5, 2020 

Mr. REED. Madam Speaker, today I rise to 
recognize the dedication of the new St. James 
Hospital in Hornell, New York. 

St. James Hospital was founded in 1890 
and has provided healthcare services to resi-
dents in the Hornell and surrounding commu-
nities for one hundred and thirty years. It has 
grown and changed over the years into the 
full-service hospital it is today. 

The hospital is an affiliate of the University 
of Rochester Medical Center and provides a 
variety of services including a twenty-four hour 
emergency department, general surgery, or-
thopedics and rehab services, imaging and lab 
services and a walk-in clinic. The hospital has 
also partnered with various regional health 
care entities such as UR Medicine; Loyola Re-
covery Foundation and Oak Orchard Health in 
order to provide the best care for area resi-
dents. 

During the long history of the hospital, we 
were glad to stand with the hospital to help 
with issues when they arose. We were proud 
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to be instrumental in keeping inpatient serv-
ices here through cooperation with other 
stakeholders, and we are equally as proud to 
see this new facility come to fruition. 

The new facility is a state-of-the-art hospital 
with emergency and surgical services, fifteen 
inpatient rooms, an infusion clinic, MRI serv-
ices and other imaging services, a new cafe-
teria, gift shop and more. This eighty-seven 
thousand square-foot facility will be an asset 
and treasure in the Hornell community. 

I cannot thank the doctors, medical profes-
sionals, board members, administration and 
other staff members enough for the work they 
do in the Hornell community. They have saved 
lives, provided excellent care for a plethora of 
years and we are all grateful in the Twenty- 
Third Congressional District of New York for 
the work they do each and every day. I con-
gratulate St. James Hospital on the new facil-
ity and wish them many more years of extraor-
dinary healthcare services. 

Given the above, I ask that this Legislative 
Body join me to recognize the dedication of 
the new St. James Hospital in Hornell, New 
York. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. KIM SCHRIER 
OF WASHINGTON 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 5, 2020 

Ms. SCHRIER. Madam Speaker, I was trav-
eling to Washington State to help officials and 
my constituents best prepare for and contain 
COVID–19 (coronavirus). 

As a result, I missed Roll Call vote number 
87 regarding the Cisneros Amendment to H.R. 
1140. Had I been present, I would have voted 
YES. 

I missed Roll Call vote number 88 regarding 
my amendment offered by Representative 
MUCARSEL-POWELL to H.R. 1140. This amend-
ment would ensure that TSA officers have the 
proper guidance regarding prevention and pro-
tections against the coronavirus. I thank Rep-
resentative MUCARSEL-POWELL for offering this 
amendment in my absence. Had I been 
present, I would have voted YES. 

I missed Roll Call vote number 89 regarding 
the Republican Motion to Recommit on H.R. 
1140. Had I been present, I would have voted 
YES. 

I missed Roll Call vote number 90 regarding 
final passage of H.R. 1140. Had I been 
present, I would have voted YES. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. JOHN W. ROSE 
OF TENNESSEE 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 5, 2020 

Mr. JOHN W. ROSE of Tennessee. Madam 
Speaker, on the night of March 2nd into the 
early morning of March 3rd, several tornadoes 
struck Middle Tennessee, inflicting severe 
damage and taking numerous lives. Most of 
the devastation occurred in my congressional 
district, the Sixth District of Tennessee, includ-
ing my hometown, Cookeville, TN. 

After careful consideration, my family and I 
returned home to Cookeville, TN, on March 

3rd so that we could meet with local officials 
and first responders to assess the damage for 
ourselves and lend a helping hand to our 
friends and neighbors wherever it might be 
needed. Because of our decision to return 
home, I was absent for votes today. 

I missed Roll Call vote number 87. Had I 
been present, I would have voted ‘‘yes.’’ 

I missed Roll Call vote number 88. Had I 
been present, I would have voted ‘‘yes.’’ 

I missed Roll Call vote number 89. Had I 
been present, I would have voted ‘‘yes.’’ 

I missed Roll Call vote number 90. Had I 
been present, I would have voted ‘‘no.’’ 
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RIGHTS FOR TRANSPORTATION 
SECURITY OFFICERS ACT OF 2020 

SPEECH OF 

HON. SHEILA JACKSON LEE 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, March 4, 2020 

Ms. JACKSON LEE. Mr. Chair, I rise to 
speak in strong support of H.R. 1140, the 
Rights for Transportation Security Officers Act 
of 2020, which will create civil service protec-
tions for TSA employees that are long over-
due. 

H.R. 1140, mandates the conversion of all 
covered employees and positions within the 
Transportation Security Administration (TSA) 
to the provisions of title 5, United State Code. 

The bill represents a longstanding priority 
for Chairman THOMPSON, the bill’s author, and 
my own as a former chair of the Homeland 
Security Committee’s Subcommittee on Trans-
portation Security to extend the rights and pro-
tections afford to all federal government em-
ployees to TSA personnel. 

Several versions of the bill have been intro-
duced over the past decade, but this Con-
gress is the first time the bill has received 
overwhelming, bipartisan support, with 236 co-
sponsors including 10 Republicans. 

The legislation curtails TSA’s broad authori-
ties to create and control its personnel sys-
tems, instead requiring TSA to abide by the 
provisions of title 5 which regulate personnel 
systems for most Federal agencies. 

The bill would provide TSA employees with 
the workforce protections and benefits avail-
able to most other Federal workers. 

The bill sets forth transition rules to protect 
the rate of pay and other rights of TSA em-
ployees during a transition to title 5. 

The bill also requires the Secretary of 
Homeland Security to consult with the appro-
priate labor organizations to carry out the tran-
sition. 

This bill does not affect prohibitions against 
disloyalty and asserting the right to strike 
against the federal government. 

The bill also extends the timeline for the 
transition from 60 days to a more realistic 180 
days, and it contains language to protect em-
ployees with grievances or disciplinary actions 
pending during the transition. 

On the morning of September 11, 2001, 
nearly 3,000 people were killed in a series of 
coordinated terrorist attacks in New York, 
Pennsylvania and Virginia. 

The attacks resulted in the creation of the 
Transportation Security Administration, which 
was designed to prevent similar attacks in the 
future by removing the responsibility for trans-
portation security from private entities. 

The Aviation and Transportation Security 
Act, passed by the 107th Congress and 
signed on November 19, 2001, established 
TSA just 2 months following the September 
11, 2001 attacks. 

The urgent need to provide a response to 
the available security threat was facing meant 
that much of the work to provide administra-
tive structure and integration measures that 
would have woven in the civil service protec-
tions now be added did not occur at that time. 

The TSA’s mission is to protect the nation’s 
transportation systems to ensure freedom of 
movement for people and commerce. 

The work of the TSA is a frontline Depart-
ment of Homeland Security and it is not 
easy—it can in fact be very dangerous. 

Like many of my colleagues, I recall the 
shooting incident at LAX that killed Gerardo 
Hernandez, who became the first TSA officer 
killed in the line of duty; and the machete at-
tack at the Louis Armstrong New Orleans 
International Airport that resulted in injuries to 
Senior Transportation Security Officer Carol 
Richel. 

These incidents only highlight the difficult 
work that the men and women of the TSA 
must perform each day to keep our nation’s 
airports and flights safe. 

The Department of Homeland Security 
(DHS) supports several key parts of the U.S. 
coronavirus response. 

The TSA is responsible for: enforcing the 
travel restrictions for all flights that are car-
rying individuals who have recently traveled 
from China; notifying passengers and travelers 
of risks of contracting the virus; and coordi-
nating with air carriers and airports to discuss 
government actions and seek input (TSA). 

Allegations about mismanagement, wasteful 
procedures, retaliation against whistleblowers, 
low morale, and security gaps within the 
Agency are causes for concern. 

TSA has consistently struggled with low mo-
rale across the workforce, ranking 303 out of 
305 government agencies in 2016. 

Low morale has a nexus to the high turn-
over rate within the ranks of Transportation 
Security Officers (TSOs). 

TSOs represent 70 percent of the TSA 
workforce, yet have been denied full collective 
bargaining rights, whistleblower protections, 
and opportunities to effectively raise issues in 
dispute to an independent third party, such as 
the Merit Systems Protection Board. 

Additionally, TSOs are subject to a pay and 
performance system that does not track with 
the General Services (GS) wage system, the 
primary wage system for Federal workers. 

It is past time to make the changes provided 
by H.R. 1140, so the TSA workforce is treated 
equally to other federal employees with the 
power to advance and expand their opportuni-
ties as government employees. 

I ask my colleagues to join me in voting for 
H.R. 1140. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. LLOYD DOGGETT 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 5, 2020 

Mr. DOGGETT. Madam Speaker, with yes-
terday’s storms in Texas, my early morning 
post-election day flight to Washington was de-
layed, preventing my arrival before the 
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